

Hon Adele Farina MLC Chair Standing Committee on Public Administration Legislative Council, Parliament House PERTH WA 6000 10 January 2018

Enquiries: Stephanie Mayman

Dear Ms Farina

## INQUIRY INTO WORKSAFE: CONFIDENTIALITY

I refer to the email from Margaret Liveris, of 12 December 2017, enquiring if any material submitted to the Standing Committee on Public Administration's Inquiry into WorkSafe (the Inquiry) on behalf of the Commission for Occupational Safety and Health (the Commission) should be considered confidential.

The Commission strives for transparency in its deliberations and has made both its minutes and annual reports available to the public for a number of years. The information provided to the Inquiry has been collated from these publicly available sources, or from material that is not otherwise sensitive.

Consequently, I am pleased to advise that all of the material provided to the Inquiry by myself on behalf of the Commission may be made public at your discretion.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on or by email:

Yours sincerely

Stephanie Mayman
Chairperson
COMMISSION FOR OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH WA